Clayton/ Deer Park Historical Society Minutes, December 14, 2024, at 316 East Crawford on A Street, Deer Park (Margaret and East A Street)


In attendance: Mary Jo Reiter, Shelly Kelsch Southworth, Tim Verzal, Randy Kimball, Laura Chamberlain, Theresa Kimball, Sue Rehms, Doug Watson, Bill Sebright, Mike Reiter, Andrea Evans-Davis, Mike Wolfe,  Wally Parker, Larry Bowen, Shelah Riggins, Frank Hollingshead, Bill Phipps, Marie Morrill, Shauneen Flugel, Tristan Flugel, C. Elmgren Burris, Dan Stansbury, Warren Strong, Laurie Strong, Tracy Strong and Tom Costigan. 


Society President Bill Sebright called the meeting to order at 10:00 AM.  He reported that: 1) He digitized a 1928 and 1934 Spokane phone books, and sent them out along with a 1961 Spokane telephone directory. We received many positive comments. Thanks again to John Henry and Bob Renner. 2) John Henry sent 6 pictures of the Deer Park Mill and 2 pictures of the Tri-County Hospital. All are new to the Society.

Society Vice President- No one has stepped forward to become Vice President.
            Society Treasurer Mark Wagner reported by email: The main checking account ended the month at $3,724.30. One check was written to The Heritage Network for $20.00. Total deposits were $80.00. The web hosting account ended the month at $1,209.18 with the usual withdrawal of $21.61 for web hosting. Our annual incorporation renewal will be filed with the Secretary of State next month.  The Brickyard Day account is $3,250.99. The Eagle fund account is a minus $6,900.96. 

Webmaster Damon Smathers reported by email: 1)We added the Ken Fisher Theater Dedication video to the website. It can be found here: https://cdphs.org/videos.html. This video is a Presentation of the Deer Park High School Broadcast Production Department. 2) We are also working on gathering a general history/timeline on a gentleman named H. E. King.  Mr. King owned and operated a General Merchandise store in Clayton in the early 1900’s and was a prominent figure in Clayton’s early history.  We do have photos of H.E. King’s General Merchandise store that were sent to us by Mr. Larry Zoesch in 2021.  We date the photos approximately between 1905-1910 when Mr. King was fully operating his store. More to come. 

Facebook Page Administrator Shauneen Flugel reported that: 1) We reached 3,500 this month with 1,300 views on videos. We have 1,126 followers. 2) We received another $1.53 for Facebook Activity this month, $6.12 for the year.

Letters/Brickbats Editor Wally Lee Parker reports:  1) Those attending today’s meeting will have access to a limited number of print copies of issue #10 of the Society’s newsletter. This issue has been uploaded to the Website in PDF format.  2) Issue #10 looks at some of the basics regarding online searches for various kinds of vintage data.  Active links to select sources are provided for those viewing the newsletter online.  For those with print copies in hand, https addresses are provided that can be typed into search engines such as Google.  3) Just a reminder, the Society’s newsletter will consider printing articles submitted by readers that are likely to be of interest to Society members.  The last page of each issue of the newsletter carries a sidebar titled “Editorial, Copyright, and Reprint Concerns.”  The data within should prove useful for those considering doing so.  For discussions regarding possible submission the editor’s email address is found in the “Society Contacts” sidebar, that also on the final page of each issue - though said sidebars may occasionally be located elsewhere when an issue’s layout requires.  4) Due to the holidays, I’m uncertain whether a newsletter will be ready in time for the January meeting.  We’ll see.
             Mike Reiter reported: 1) That he picked up the plaque for the Eagle from R & D Crafts. It will be installed next spring.  Mike will talk to Roy about a crack in the plaque and a thank you plaque for the Settlers Association.
             Sue Rehms announced that there will be a memorial for Nancy Fisher at the DPHS Ken Fisher Theater, January 18, 2025, at 1 PM.
             Frank Hollingshead asked about a temperance group in Clayton's history. Wally is working on a story about this. Frank also asked about having a Prestini exhibit at the MAC. Shell Riggins said he would check on it.
             Before the meeting representatives from the Settlers Association (Shelly Kelsch Southworth, Randy Kimball, Theresa Kimball, and Tim Verzal) presented a $2,000 check to the Society to help cover the cost of putting a cover over the Eagle. Laura Chamberlain was here to take a picture and interview Mike and Bill for the Tribune. Tracy will write a thank you note to the Settlers Association.


Our next meeting is scheduled for Saturday, January 11, 2025, at 10:00 AM at our building.


Meeting adjourned at 10:53 AM.


Minutes submitted by Tracy Strong, Society Secretary. 

